 To be confirmed on 1st June 2015
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 11th May 2015 

at Turton Tower
Present: 


Councillor D Wild (in the chair)

Councillors P Birch, A Buchanan, H Dowle, Rev A Morris, P Rigby and P Wild

Also present: 

G Syddall (Clerk), District Councillors C Rigby and J Rigby, and five members of the public

Prior to the meeting, members of the public were given an opportunity to speak. 

Members of the Belmont Village Residents Association gave a presentation about a proposed wildflower meadow at the Moss. 

7146 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 30th March 2015, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

7147 Matters Arising

It was reported that, following the submission of a traffic improvements application to BwD Council, the Council had agreed to erect a ‘no through road’ sign at the entrance to Walker Road.                                         

7148 Declarations of Interest

None.

7149 Accounts

Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman April
£1165.00

E-On



Electricity – Belmont toilets

£    37.50

Broker Network Ltd

Insurance



£   715.81  

1st Turton Scout Group
Donation



£   465.17

A Herd


April salary 



£  286.00
G Syddall


April salary & postage

£  859.62

7150 Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/15/0108, 10/15/0201, 10/15/0260 and 10/15/0264.

7151 Planning Decisions

Resolved: 

1. That Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications be noted

2. That a letter be sent to Turton Football Club asking them to ensure that any litter left after matches is removed.

7152 Wildflower Meadow – The Moss, Belmont

Resolved: That, subject to a satisfactory health and safety assessment by Belmont School, approval be given for a reduction in the mowing regime on the Rivington Road end of The Moss to allow wildflowers to grow.

7153 Litterman Routes 

The Litterman reported that he litter-picks the main routes throughout the Parish at least once per month, and twice per month in areas which get particularly littered.

The four mile stretch from north of Belmont village to the Parish border had recently been litter-picked, but it is dangerous to work as it is a 50mph zone and there is no footpath.

Resolved: That the Litterman be asked to litter-pick the stretch of road only up to the lay-by just before the Tockholes turnoff, unless he feels it is safe to continue further.

Councillor J Rigby agreed to obtain BwD Council’s view on the issue, and to ensure that the litter bins in the lay-by are emptied regularly.

7154 Purchase of Dog Bins 

Resolved: That approval be given for the purchase of two additional dog bins – one for Turton Tower, and one for the Bolton Road end of the Wayoh embankment.

7155 Telephone Kiosk – Bolton Road, Edgworth

Resolved: That a letter be sent to British Telecom asking them to either renovate or remove the telephone kiosk on Bolton Road.

7156 Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection, including notice that the Parish Council must legally enrol eligible staff into a workplace pensions scheme from 1st November 2016.

Comments on Planning Applications received by 6th May 2015

10/15/0108
Amended application for a rear extension for use as an ice cream parlour at 5 Blackburn Road, Edgworth


The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

10/15/0201
Demolition of existing timber shed and replacement with an oak framed garden building at Foggs Cottage, Overshores Road 

(also application 10/15/0279 for listed building consent)

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

10/15/0260
Extensions to side and rear at The Balcon, Horrocks Road, Turton

The Parish Council objects to this proposed development on the grounds that it is an over-development of an already extended site

10/15/0264
Change of use from estate agents to dwelling at 9 Blackburn Road, Edgworth


The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 1st June 2015 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.

Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.30pm
